
 

 
 

  From the Coach of  “Madam President” 
  

Maine Rally was “Wicked Good” 
 

 
     
Now don’t start thinking I’m being rude by making that statement.  For “Mainers” (AKA: “Mainahs”), saying that something 
is “wicked good” is a compliment.  So to our Maine rally masters, Jim & Nancy McNulty and Chris & Kathleen Koch, our 
sincere thanks for a “wicked good” rally!  The Royale Coach Club is grateful for all your hard work in planning another 
successful rally. Many thanks also to Larry & Beverley Dunville for hosting four couples on Prince Edward Island prior to 
the Maine gathering.    
 
I also want to extend our thanks to Dave Wall and Robin King from Liberty Coach and Robert Jones from Prevost for 
attending the rally and for your tremendous support of our club.  Words cannot express how much we appreciate 
everything you do for us.  A new “H” would have come home with me/us if only our piggy bank had more piggies!  I really 
loved that show coach!! 
 
It was great welcoming first-timers Richard & Anne Gould and Joe & Tami Zehr to the club.  We hope you felt “at home” 
among us, and we hope to see you again very soon. 
 
When I think back on all the rallies Ron and I have attended since joining the club, I marvel at where we have been, what 
we have done, and how blessed we were to share those experiences with a great group of friends who have really 
become our extended family. I am sure you all share those sentiments.  Each rally is unique with the personal flair of the 
rally masters demonstrated in all that we see and do.   How fortunate we are to have locals plan our rallies! 
 
The rallies for 2010 are in the history book, so now we look forward to 2011 and the opportunities we have to spend time 
together:  Washington, D.C. in May (John & Mary Habicht, rally masters) and Cody, Wyoming in September (Terry & 
Kathy Solberg, rally masters).  Please mark your calendars and watch the Royale Coach Club website and your inbox for 
details.  
 
If you are spending time in Florida this winter, please plan on attending the Naples Prevost Dinner on Sunday, February 
20th.  If you would like to spend more time in Naples, 30 sites have been reserved at Signature Resorts in Naples for a four 
night stay, from February 17th to 21st.  I have been asked to take over the planning of this event, but I am asking for help 
from all of you to make it the success it has always been (please say “yes” when I call you for help!).  The RCC website 
will be updated as plans become more concrete and invitations will be sent via e-mail.   
 
Finally, if you missed the Oshkosh, WI, EAA Airventure air show these past two years, you will have another opportunity 
next July 24th - 31st.  Bob & Gail Hansen have generously volunteered to plan another outing for us to this spectacular 
event.  
 
All I can say is “WOW…what a great club!” 
 
In closing, Ron and I want to wish each of you a Happy Thanksgiving, a joyous CHRISTmas, and a blessed 2011!   
 
Laurel Volberding 



MAINE . . . “the Way Life Should Be” 
 

         
    Royale Coach Club Fall Rally Recap - - - - - - - by Kally Kitchings 
 
 
So Much Lobster, So Little Time.  My goal for the Royale Coach Club Fall Rally was to eat my 
weight in lobster - - - and I think I accomplished my goal!  Ron and I were continuing our lobster 
quest from the mini rally in Prince Edward Island (see previous article) and arrived early at 
Bayley's Campground in Portland, Maine.  Our rally masters for the first half of the rally, Jim and 
Nancy McNulty were already set up at Bayley’s Campground so we were fortunate enough to 
enjoy a lobster dinner with them on our first night there. 
 
While the rally did not officially start until Sunday, Jim and Nancy graciously opened their lake 
home to all early arrivals for cocktails and light snacks on Saturday afternoon.  Many of us 
enjoyed a relaxing boat ride on Sebago Lake (and got to see Demi Moore’s house.) 
 
The first official function of the rally was to say hello to everyone and to meet and welcome our 
first timers.  Our Madame President Laurel Volberding introduced and welcomed our first 
timers:  Richard & Anne Gould and Joe & Tami Zehr.  It was now time for the first official lobster 
dinner catered by Bayley’s Campground - - - and I am now well on my way to reaching my goal.  
Here is Jim McNulty thanking the staff of Bayley's for the wonderful dinner. 
 

 
 



Monday was a free day and I think the entertainment of choice was a visit to L.L.Bean.  I think 
this is the only retail store I have ever been to that is open 24-7-365.  The store is in several 
different buildings with a wide variety of items to purchase (and yes, I did come out of one of 
the stores with a shopping bag.)  I heard some people visited Kennebunkport and some went to 
museums.  Everyone also visited the two beautiful show coaches that Liberty Coach brought to 
the rally. 
 
  

 
 
 
Tuesday was a very fun filled day of sailing and touring.  The Prevost tour buses picked us up at 
the campground Tuesday morning (thanks Prevost) and delivered us to the Maine State Pier 
where we boarded two antique schooners.   
 

 
 
 
 
 



We sailed Casco Bay to Cow Island and had a traditional lobster bake for lunch.  Bill and Rita 
Bunch relaxed in the hammock strung between two trees.   
 

 

 
 
 
We were able to tour the island before we re-boarded the schooners for the sailing trip back to 
the “Maine”land.  After we had re-boarded the ships but prior to sailing Dave Brendle made 
sure he took our first of three group photos.    Our trip back was a little bit more eventful than 
our trip out because we almost lost John Habicht!  John was enjoying the sunshine while laying 
down on the boat . . . the boat caught wind in the sail so the boat tilted towards the water . . . 
and John just started sliding towards the boat’s edge and could not stop.  Thankfully, his wife 
Mary grabbed him at the last moment keeping John from going for an unexpected swim. 
 
 



We continued our tour to Portland Headlight and Fort Williams State Park.  We visited an 
historic lighthouse that was commissioned by George Washington and built in 1791. 
 

 
 
Wednesday ended the rally in Portland therefore Jim and Nancy were sighing the sigh of relief.  
The McNultys were gracious rally masters and put in a lot of work to make the first half of the 
rally enjoyable.  Every morning during our stay in Portland, the McNulty's even had donuts and 
coffee at their coach for everyone.  It was now time for them to turn the reins over to Chris and 
Kathleen Koch for the second half of the rally in Bar Harbor, Maine.   
 
As we travelled in small caravans to Bar Harbor to stay at Narrows Too Campground, Chris and 
Kathleen were getting their home site ready for the Welcome Party at Camp by the Sea.  We 
carpooled to the Kock’s and enjoyed light snacks and cocktails - - - and their hospitality. 
 

 
 



 
Dinner was on our own for the evening and as you can see most people had not had enough 
lobster yet - - - - except for Bob Chalk! 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Thursday brought a tour of Acadia National Park by a professional tour guide.  Our guide was 
very knowledgeable about the park and surrounding areas and was also a part-time comedian.  
He kept us laughing throughout the tour.  During one of the stops in Acadia Park Dave Brendle 
took the second of our third group photo.   
 

 
 
The third group photo was taken later that day at the conclusion of our tour of Jackson 
Laboratories.  We started the Jackson Labs tour with lunch then split into small groups for the 
customized tour of the facilities.  All of us soon realized how determined the non-profit genetic 
research facility was to finding causes and possible cures for life threatening diseases such as 
cancer, diabetes, heart disease and strokes.  Another disease being studied is osteoporosis.  We 
were able to personally meet with many research scientists and ask many questions. 
 
Friday morning was spent on a very relaxing but very cold narrated nature cruise boat ride.  We 
saw seals, porpoises, and many of our National Symbol, The American Bald Eagle.  The coastline 
of Bar Harbor and surrounding islands was simply beautiful.   

 
 



Lunch and the afternoon were “on our own” but we all met back up again Friday evening to 
have dinner at and to tour the Seal Cove Auto Museum.  This museum holds an extensive 
inventory of “Brass Era” vehicles.   

 
 You can also tell by the smiling faces that everyone had a great time visiting with friends. 

 
 

 
 
 



Saturday morning brought a full breakfast prior to the Royale Coach Club business meeting.  
Mary Habicht gave a wonderful talk about her and John’s upcoming rally in Washington, DC in 
the spring.  We can already see that Mary has spent many hours working and planning their 
rally.  Laurel once again welcomed our first timers and said thank you to our sponsors, Liberty 
Coach and Prevost Car.  She also presented Dave and Diane Brendle with an appreciation gift 
for all the years they published the Royale Proclamation.  
 
The rally was officially over at the end of the business meeting so all said goodbyes as coaches 
started leaving for other travels.  Several coaches stayed for the remainder of the weekend.  
Richard and Ann Gould, Bill Bunch, Nancy McNulty and I were brave enough to conquer the 
Precipice Trail in Acadia National Park on Saturday afternoon.  This mountain trail was much 
more a climb than a hike.  The climb was extremely strenuous and at times a little dangerous 
but it was also very exhilarating and beautiful.   
  

 

 



 
Bill Bunch joined Ron and I for a round of golf on Sunday before he and Rita left the area.  J.W. 
and Ginger Williams hung around a few more days so we ended our rally with them much the 
same way we started the PEI rally with them a couple weeks earlier - - - EATING LOBSTER!!!! 
 
 
Safe Travels!! 



PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND, CANADA 
 

By Kally Kitchings 
 
The border crossing at Calais, Maine going into St. Stephens, New Brunswick was the easiest 
border crossing we have ever experienced.  We simply showed our passports and Max’s shot 
records and we were on our way.  The drive through New Brunswick was stunning.  Crossing 
the Confederation Bridge into Prince Edward Island was amazing.  It is so hard to believe that a 
bridge could be built that is 8 miles long. 
 
We finally arrived at the Marco Polo Campground in Cavendish, PEI and found that J.W.  & 
Ginger Williams and Bill & Rita Bunch of the Royale Coach Club had already arrived.  Barbara 
Hank, a motor home friend of our rally masters Larry and Beverly Dunville was also attending 
the PEI Mini Rally.  This was by far the smallest RV rally in numbers that we have attended but 
numbers did not deter us from having a wonderful time with everyone there. 
 
We started the rally Wednesday evening and at dinner discussed the proposed itinerary that 
the Dunville’s suggested.  Everyone agreed with the itinerary and knew we would be have a 
great time.  We met Thursday morning at the Dunville home and immediately were taken on a 
relaxing pontoon boat ride of the bay.  We stopped at a marina for a delicious lunch and then 
rode the pontoon boat back to the Dunville’s home.  Of course, on the way back we had to do a 
little beach combing!  Here we are on the beach. 

 



We had to eat an early dinner in order to arrive on time to attend the musical Anne & Gilbert.  
This musical was playing at the Harbourfront Theatre in Summerside.  Everyone thoroughly 
enjoyed the musical that is in its 6th year of production. 
 
On Friday, we left the campground in time for lunch at the Dunes.  After lunch, the men of our 
group left for a tour of Allen Equipment while the women stayed at the Dunes to do a little 
shopping.   The women did eventually meet up with the men at Allen Equipment but not before 
each of us had a shopping bag on our arm!  The main piece of equipment that Allen Equipment 
manufactures is a huge potato harvester.  However, the main thing that Larry wanted us to see 
was a prototype of a 53-foot semi-trailer chassis being built as a luxury RV.  One of the bays of 
the trailer was being built to house a small car.  Mr. Allen also wanted our input as RV’ers as to 
what we thought was important on the RV.   

 
 
Friday late afternoon, we met at Larry and Beverly’s home for wine and cheese.  Larry was 
gracious enough to give us a tour of their beautiful home and permitted me to take their photo 
in Beverly’s flower garden. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Friday evening we dined at the New Glasgow Lobster Supper.  This was a restaurant that you 
ordered your lobster by the size you want and then everything else in the restaurant was an “all 
you can eat” - - - and believe me, we did!  Our table ate the entire inventory of mussels left in 
the restaurant!  The best thing to me in the restaurant was our server - - - her name was “Kally” 
and she spelled her name the same way I spell mine.  This was the first time in my life that I 
ever met someone with my name.  Naturally I had to have my photo taken with her and I have 
titled it - - - The Two Kallys.  Here we are: 
 

 
We had such a good time that night.  Here are a few more photos. 

 
 

 



Saturday evening was a wonderful dinner at the Shipwright Inn.    The Shipwright Inn is a 
restaurant housed in an old Victorian style house.  We had three tables in a room to ourselves, 
which enabled us to laugh and joke without disturbing other guests.  From the next photo, you 
can see that I really tried to mind my manners! 
 

 
 
At the end of the dinner, we were allowed to see the kitchen where all the meals were 
prepared.  The kitchen was very small which amazed us all that such fine dining could come out 
of such a small space. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Sunday brunch was at the Pearl Restaurant followed by a street fest.  We listened to some local 
musicians and did a little more shopping - - - more shopping bags on our arms! 
 
Our last dinner together was Sunday night and was not even on the planned itinerary.  
However, since we were all still in town and had to eat that night so we went to a local family 
style restaurant.  Most of us ate the special of the night, Turkey and Dressing.  In addition, 
someone - - - I am not for sure who - - - let it leak to the restaurant staff that it was my birthday.  
Everyone sang Happy Birthday to me while delivering my piece of Double Double Death by 
Chocolate Cake!  It sure tasted good. 
 
Our rally was over and we had to say good-bye and thank you to Larry and Beverly.   We told 
Larry, Beverly, and our new friend Barbara Hank that we would see them in Florida this winter.  
Then we told J.W. & Ginger and Bill and Rita that we would see them in a few days in Portland, 
Maine for the start of the Royale Coach Club Rally.  Gosh - - - Life is Good! 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
If it is Monday, May 2, 2011, it must be Washington, DC.  Come join us for 5 days of fun 
filled actives.   
 
Starting Monday night, after check in, with Dinner and a Night Tour of DC.  We will 
make stops at the Jefferson Memorial, Lincoln Memorial, Vietnam Memorial, 
Korean Memorial, and FDR Memorial.   See our national monuments and federal 
buildings flooded in lights, from the illuminated dome of the US Capitol to the The 
Kennedy Center, Library of Congress, Supreme Court, House and Senate Office 
Buildings, Federal Triangle, Pennsylvania Avenue, The White House, Capitol 
Reflecting Pool, Georgetown, Marine Corps (Iwo Jima) Memorial, and the World 
War II Memorial. You will be fully captivated during this 3 hours tour. 
 
Tuesday, enjoy a FREE day to re-visit DC on your own, using the Metro System near 
the campground.  No parking problems on this trip.  Visit the museums of your choice 
and meals on your own this day. 
 
Wednesday, after breakfast, we will be touring Mt Vernon, home of George 
Washington, as well as the gardens and a river tour by boat.  Dinner at the Mt Vernon 
Inn will round out the day. 
 
Thursday is still in the works but watch the Rally Web page for up dates. 
 
Friday, after breakfast, we will board the buses again for a trip to the Naval Academy, 
as well as, a tour of downtown Annapolis and the State House.  Dinner this evening at 
McCormick and Schmick’s Sea Food Restaurant. 
 
Come Early or Stay Late.  But Come!!!!!!  This trip will have a hundred things to do! 



TRAVELS BY MAX 

 
By Maxamillion “Max” Kitchings 

 

Mom keeps telling me that I am one lucky dawg!  I know she really means to call me 

a person but I will let her get away with calling me a lucky dawg in her southern 

drawl because she is so good to me.  I know that I am lucky person because mom 

and dad always take me with them everywhere they go.  I just love going on trips in 

our Prevost Royale bus. 

 

Normally I only write this article about the Royale Rally that we have just 

attended but since this trip was such a long wonderful trip, I thought I would 

share with you my travels of the last three months. 

 

We left our home in Texas on July 21st and went directly to Palo Duro Canyon, 

Texas.  The Texas Musical was still playing so mom and dad went to that one night 

while I stayed at the bus and watched television.  They told me the musical was 

awesome.  We continued on our trip to our house in Pagosa Springs, Colorado.  We 

were there for a month and I had a great time.  There is really a lot for me to do 

in Colorado.  I was always alerting mom and dad about the deer and elk that showed 

up in our back yard.  If you do not believe me here is a photo of me finding a deer. 

 



 

My folks have many friends from Texas that really like to travel to Colorado in the 

summer time to get out of the Texas heat.  We had a party one night for our 

Texas neighbors and there were fourteen people there from Texas.  

 

One day while we were there, my mom was all excited about going mountain 

climbing.  She hiked and climbed all the way to the top of Pagosa Peak.  She made 

sure she brought back a photo of her at the top so Dad and I would know she made 

it all the way.  Here is her photo. 

 
 

We eventually left Colorado for the very long drive to attend not one but two 

different Royale Coach Rallies.  However, we had a few stops on the way to the 

rallies.  Our first stop was to visit Royale Phoenix in Elkhart, Indiana.  I got to visit 

with Mr. Dan and Mrs. Vicky Jourdan and Mr. Glen Berden.  Mrs. Vicky gave us a 

box of Calendars to take to the rally for her because she was not able to attend. 

 

When we left Elkhart, we went to Niagara Falls, New York.  That was so much fun!  

Did you know that more than a million gallons of water goes over the falls every 

second?  Here are a couple photos that mom took of the falls.  

   

 



 

 

We left Niagara Falls and started driving towards Canada.  This was my first trip 

outside the United States so I had to make sure I had all the correct paperwork 

to get into Canada.  I guess my vet filled out my passport correctly because I did 

not have any problems crossing the border into the beautiful country of Canada.   

 

Soon we arrived in Prince Edward Island and I started having fun will all the people 

attending the first Royale Coach Rally.  Our rally master Larry Dunville made sure 

to come say hello to me every day that we were there.  After the rally was over in 

Prince Edward Island, we headed to Portland and Bar Harbor, Maine for another 

Royale Coach Club Rally.  I did not get to attend many of the functions at the 

rallies but I sure did enjoy seeing all the people.  If you want to know what all went 

on at the rallies you can read all about them in my mom’s recap of the rallies. 

 

After the rallies were over and all the people and coaches left, my mom and dad 

and I stayed in Bar Harbor for another 10 days.  My dad had his Air Force Reunion 

in Bar Harbor.  This time I actually did get to attend some of the functions.  The 

best of all was that I got to go on the schooner boat with everyone.  It was really 

cold on the boat but mom brought my blanket and she wrapped it around me to 

keep me very warm.  Then after the boat ride, we walked back into Bar Harbor and 

found a restaurant with an outdoor patio.  It was wonderful to sit in a chair all by 

myself while everyone enjoyed his or her dinner.  Here is a photo of me on the 

schooner. 

 
 

 



After the Air Force Reunion was over some friends of ours from Dallas flew up to 

Maine to visit us.  I got to ride all over Acadia National Park with them and eat out 

at another patio restaurant.  The last night our friends were there, I decided to 

stay in the bus so mom and dad could go out for their last lobster dinner.  I had 

been hearing mom talk about eating her weight in lobster for the last 3 weeks.  

She must have eaten it all because she never brought home any “Dawggie Bags” for 

me! 

 

After we left Bar Harbor, we headed toward Cincinnati so we could visit my big 

brother and his family.  Mom and dad really loved that visit because they got to 

see three of their ten grandchildren.  They went to piano practice, dance practice, 

a soccer game, the zoo and a neighborhood party.  We were supposed to leave on a 

Wednesday but they decided to stay longer because it was grandparents’ day at 

school on Friday and they just could not miss that. 

 

After Cincinnati, we headed towards St. Louis for a few days.  Mom and dad visited 

the famous arch and said they had a real good time.  I got to so for a little hike 

with mom and dad and that was wonderful.  I love walking in the woods - - - so much 

to see and smell!  We walked on the famous Katy Trail and visited the Lewis and 

Clark Memorial.  Here are a couple photos of the time we spent in St. Louis.  

   

 

 
 

 

Then it was off again towards a little town in Oklahoma called Guthrie.  A bunch of 

people from our neighborhood in Texas met us there for a week to play golf.  Those 

people brought their “dawgs” with them so I had many friends to play with.  I do 

like to play with the golf balls but unfortunately, they do not make golf clubs small 

enough for me. 



 

We have finally made it back to Texas and I am sleeping in my own bed again.  I 

really enjoyed our 3-month long trip but I have to admit - - -  

 

There’s no place like home! 
 

Until next time - - - safe travels to all and I will see you soon in our Nation’s 

Capitol. 

 

Maxamillion “Max” Kitchings 
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Woopie Pies 

Submitted by Anne Gould 

Cake-like cookies Filling  

Cream together: 
     ½ c shortening 
     1 c sugar 
Add: 
     2 egg yolks, slightly beaten 
Sift together: 
     5 T cocoa 
     2 c flour 
     1 t baking soda 
     1 t salt 
     1 t baking powder 
 
Add to creamed mixture 
alternately with: 
     1 c milk 
     1 t vanilla 
Drop by teaspoonfuls onto 
ungreased cookie sheet. (use 
tablespoons or larger for 
large woopie pies) Bake at 
375 degF for 8-10 minutes or 
until toothpick comes out 
clean.  Cool cookies.  Put 
together with the filling. 

     ½ c shortening 
     2 c confectioners sugar 
     2 egg whites 
     ¼ t salt 
     1 t vanilla 
 
Beat egg whites until stiff.  
Fold in confectioners sugar 
and shortening.  Add salt and 
vanilla.  Add additional 
confectioners sugar if 
needed.   
 
 

 

 
 

 

 



 

  Liberty Times 
Newsletter and Informational Update 

Summer 2010 

Thank you for helping us along!  

As we move through 2010 it has presented it’s own set of challenges. We have been very 

fortunate to have sold and delivered 38 units as of the end of July which is a 20% increase 

from this time last year in both new and used sales. With this trend we have doubled our 

North Chicago employee base from 2009 to accommodate the slight increase in new 

production to meet the coming demand. We are very happy to be able to bring back some 

of the employees that had to be laid-off due to manufacturing adjustments.  

We have now implemented the Lithium-Iron Phosphate battery technology across our 

entire product line which has increased our lower bay storage and overall weight carrying 

capacity. We had started this transition with our H3-45 Triple Slide #718 and now all units 

from Liberty Coach #723 forward will include this advanced technology. 

For more information on new technology we are implementing and upcoming changes, 

please check out the article on page 2. Better yet, stop by our facility in Stuart, FL on your 

way south and we’ll show you all the latest bells and whistles. You’re always welcome to 

spend the night in our on-site campground. Call for more info 800-554-9877. 

Looking forward to seeing you soon down the road! 

Frank 
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Looking to Upgrade? 

We have a NEW or Pre-Loved 
Coach for you! 

 

Liberty Coach of Florida 
800-554-9877 

There is rest for the weary…in Stuart at 
our Florida Sales and Service Center! 
Stop by and take a look at our 8 acre 
facility just 2 hours southeast of 
Orlando and 45 minutes north of West 
Palm Beach.  We have an on-site 
campground with hook-ups for your 
convenience. Don’t miss out on the few 
remaining new 2009 and 2010 models 
still available! 

We are a Factory-Authorized Prevost 
Service Center and offer service on all 
makes of Prevost coach! We would love 
to show you around and share the 
beauty of the Treasure Coast. 



 

 

  

Liberty Coach Updates for 2010 by Frank Konigseder 

Lower Bay Entertainment Center Update, Apple iPad integration 
and the new Volvo D13 Engine 

Save the Date 

Feb. 3-6, 2011 

Open House Rally 

 

 

The Good Life Leisure Tour 
makes another stop in Stuart for 
2011…Castaway at Liberty Coach 

It’s not too early to start thinking 
about attending our 10

th
 Annual 

Open House Rally at Liberty Coach 
of Florida in Stuart. We are pulling 
out all the stops this year to 
commemorate a decade of 
fabulous friendships, lots of great 
fun, and coach loads of “thank 
you’s” to all of you that have made 
it possible.  

If you haven’t joined us before, 
don’t miss out on any more fun. For 
those of you that have been a part 
of the yearly shenanigans, we can’t 
wait to do it all again with you. Tell 
your neighbors, bring a friend, and 
don’t forget your party hat! Watch 
the website for more information 
and registration form:  

www.libertycoach.com 

We hope to see you in Stuart! 

 

Being in a coach driving across the country 

always seems to spark our creativity and 

desire to continually improve upon our 

existing designs. The past few months we 

have been working on a change we are 

excited to show you. Just in time for football 

season, we have completely redesigned the 

lower bay entertainment center starting 

with coach #722. The new slide-out/swivel 

mechanism we have engineered allows us to 

include a 46” LED TV with a high powered 

virtual surround sound speaker system  that 

incorporates a Marantz home theater 

processor.  The complete system utilizes a 

very small footprint and will definitely be 

marveled at by not only our customers but  

by our competition as well. 

And not to be sleeping at the wheel on the 

electronic technology side of things, we 

have also incorporated the new Apple iPad 

into the Crestron Remote control system. 

Utilizing the Crestron App from Apple we 

can now add the iPad to any Liberty Coach 

back to coach #668 as long as you have an 

Apple laptop. 

I would also like to touch on the coming 

change in regards to the Volvo D13 engine 

implementation for the new Prevost shells. 

This new system is the only one industry-

wide that meets the EPA’s near-zero NOx 

emissions requirement. While this change 

will be a more environmentally friendly 

alternative, it will present draw backs to the 

customer.  The rear area of the H3-45 will 

see an approximate 20% loss of closet space 

added to the loss realized from the engine 

exhaust stack. Additionally, each coach will 

now have a 32 Liter Urea additive tank 

which must be refilled (by purchased 

containers) every 2
nd

 fuel fill. The Volvo 

motor will be the model D13 which is a 13 

liter engine producing 500 HP and capable 

of generating 1750 ft-lbs of torque. This will 

still be coupled to the Allison Gen-4 

transmission we currently use. 

Other news coming out of Prevost is the 

planned change for the XL-II model shell. In 

the coming months I will be able to relate to 

you all the information that becomes 

available with regards to this change, but as 

it stands now the XL-II production will end 

and it will be replaced with a modified 

version of the Prevost Entertainer Shell.  

This 45 foot shell will look like the current 

XL-II but will have a longer wheel base which 

means it will have a longer turning radius. 

The shell will have an increase in headroom 

of 3” over the current XL-II which means 

that it will be 6” taller inside than the H3-45.  

This shell will have the same, if not more, 

difficult challenges related to interior and 

lower bay storage losses that the new H3-45 

faces but we are working to design the most 

efficient use of the new space. At this time 

we are anticipating receiving the new XL  

model sometime in late 2011. When more 

information becomes available I will pass it 

along. 

I can’t stress enough how good it makes us 

all feel to see you out at the events that we 

have attended. No matter what kind of 

coach you own its great to see you enjoying 

the lifestyle that we continue to promote 

and live. We extend an invitation to all of 

you to join us at a rally soon on our “Good 

Life Leisure Tour”.  

 

 

New 46" LED TV in Lower Bay 

 

Apple iPad integrated to Crestron 



 

  

  

Michigan Rally Memories…. 

 

 

More Michigan Moments… 

 

 

 

 

 

Cheers! Gary, John, Marge and Carole enjoy our 
ride on Lake Charlevoix 

 

Another splendid evening at Bay Harbor. John, 
Mike, Gary and Frank at the marina 

 

John and Marge on Mackinac Island 

 

Diana & Gerry enjoying his birthday week. 

 

A few of the Liberty Ladies 

 

Taylor, Kathy and Gary on Lake Charlevoix 

 

Summer Rally Re-Cap – Hearthside Grove RV Resort and 

Michigan’s Little Traverse Bay 

We kicked off the 4 days of fun at Hearthside Grove in Petoskey with an evening of 
fresh lake perch and delicious BBQ ribs cooked on-site. Daily activities included a trip 
to Charlevoix for an Earl Young homes tour, a splendid private yacht cruise on Lake 
Charlevoix, a tour on the famous Pointer Boat in Harbor Springs to see all the 
amazing summer “cottages”, and of course, a trip to Mackinac Island for a carriage 
tour and the decadent Luncheon Buffet! 5 pounds later we said our goodbyes to all 
the wonderful friends that joined us for some great family fun! Special thanks to the 
Rose family and The Kirby’s for their help and hospitality! 

 

Suscipit, vicis praesent erat feugait epulae, validus indoles duis enim consequat genitus at. 
Sed, conventio, aliquip accumsan adipiscing augue blandit minim abbas oppeto commov.  

Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor 
dolore, ut at praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo 
ille abbas cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio lorem conventio. Letalis nibh iustum 
transverbero bene, erat vulpu tate enim esse si sudo erat.  

Suscipit, vicis praesent erat feugait epulae, validus indoles duis enim consequat genitus at. 
Sed, conventio, aliquip accumsan adipiscing augue blandit minim abbas oppeto commov. 



 

  

 

Dave Wall – Sales Manager 
Dave.wall@libertycoach.com 
Cell 772-349-7020 
Dave has been involved in high-end coach sales for 26 years. He 

has one teenage daughter, Morgan. Dave is an accomplished 

hunter, who also enjoys golf, fishing and riding motorcycles. He 

was born in Albany, GA but grew up in Meridian, MS where he 

still has family. In 2001, Dave moved to Stuart, FL to join the 

Liberty Coach team as Sales Manager.  

 

This  

Molior torqueo capio velit loquor aptent ut erat 

feugiat pneum. 

Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo 

tamen erat huic. Occuro  luxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si 

sudo, opes feugiat iriure validu. 

Lorem, vicis praesent erat feugait dolor. 

Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo 

tamen erat huic. Occuro  luxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si 

sudo, opes feugiat iriure validu. 

Liberty Coach of Florida Sales Specialists 

Gary Patterson   Dave Wishnoff    Robin King 

garyp@libertycoach.com  dave.wishnoff@libertycoach.com  robin.king@libertycoach.com 
Cell 772-349-7019   Cell 772-349-7028    Cell 772-349-4207 

      
Gary grew up in Maryville, TN and is   Dave started his career in the RV business in  Robin has been living in Stuart with his 
a longtime Vols fan and alum. He is  1982. He began selling bus conversions in 1987.  wife Julie for 2 years. He has 2 grown  
married, has a daughter and 3 dogs.  Dave has one daughter, 2 adorable grandkids  sons and a dog. Robin, a Vietnam Vet, 
Gary grew up camping with his family  and a great son-in-law. He enjoys hunting,  is originally from Burlington, NC. 
and has been involved in the RV business fishing and shotgun shooting sports. He also  He began his career in the RV industry 
since 1972. He has been selling Libertys builds fishing rods and collects vintage firearms.  in 1976 and has been selling high-end 
since 1993. Gary moved to Stuart, FL  Dave joined the Liberty Coach of Florida  coaches since 1986. Robin enjoys  
in 2001 when he joined the Liberty team. sales team in 2002 when he relocated from  playing golf and one of his favorite  
Gary enjoys fishing and biking in his free Lakeland, FL.     RV destinations is Myrtle Beach in the  
time.           Fall. 
 

Contact one of our Sales Specialists today for more information and a great deal on the last few remaining new 2009 and 2010 models available! 
  

 

Liberty Coach, Inc. 
Manufacturing, Sales, Service 

1400 Morrow Ave. 
North Chicago IL 60064 

800-332-9877 
 

Liberty Coach of Florida, Inc. 

New & Used Coach Sales/Service 
635 SE Monterey Rd. 

Stuart FL  34994 
800-554-9877 

 
Email: coachsales@libertycoach.com 

www.libertycoach.com 

5432 Any Street West 
Townsville, State 54321 

 
425.555.0132 ph 

mailto:Dave.wall@libertycoach.com
mailto:garyp@libertycoach.com
mailto:dave.wishnoff@libertycoach.com
mailto:robin.king@libertycoach.com
mailto:coachsales@libertycoach.com

	President
	MAINE
	PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND
	Marys Article for Washington, D.C.
	TRAVELS BY MAX
	WoopiePie Recipe
	Liberty Newsletter Summer 2010

